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Westside Subway Extension and Regional Connector Draft Environmental Documents
 

I am pleased to inform you that the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) has approved both the Westside Subway Extension and Regional Connector draft environmental documents for public circulation. This is a major milestone for these Measure R 30/10 Transit projects which could not have been completed without the cooperative efforts of FTA and our staff. For both projects, the 45-day public comment period will start on September 3rd through October 18th. The Board will consider adopting a Locally Preferred Alternative for each project at the October 28, 2010 meeting

Public hearings for the Westside Subway Extension will take place on September 20th at the Los Angeles County Museum of Art, September 21st at the Westside Methodist Church, September 22nd at Plummer Park in West Hollywood, September 27th at Roxbury Park in Beverly Hills and on September 28th at the Santa Monica Library. All meetings will start at 6:00 p.m.   

Public hearings for the Regional Connector Transit Corridor project will take place on September 28th, 6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. at the Japanese American National Museum, and on October 4th, 11:30 -1:00 at the new Los Angeles Police Department Deaton Auditorium. .  
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project Community Meetings

The Community Advisory Committee (CAC) for the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project met on Thursday evening at the Westwood Recreation Center. The I-405 team provided a preview of anticipated construction activities scheduled for the next three months as well as a summary of the project’s recent milestones, including the July demolition of the southern half of the Sunset Bridge. Staff updated the CAC on ways the project has been able to implement various community requests for traffic and construction impact mitigation. CAC members expressed concern about the future design of the new Skirball Center on- and-off ramps. Follow-up information on this topic will be provided in September. Representatives from the offices of Supervisor Zev Yaroslavsky, Councilmember Paul Koretz, Councilmember Bill Rosendahl, Assembly Member Mike Feuer and Senator Fran Pavley attended the meeting.

This week, members of the I-405 team also provided project briefings to the Encino Neighborhood Council and Mulholland Educational Corridor Association.

Procurement Postings for Next Week

Transit Passenger Information System Sign Enclosures

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bid next week to procure 25 units of TV-4042S LCD Enclosures or approved equal. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 30, 2010 through September 30, 2010. 

The acquisition of the equipment is part of the Transit Passenger Information System (TPIS) for the Metro Red Line portals. This procurement is an expansion of the TPIS that will provide the vehicle needed to increase public awareness of potential hazards. 

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Leonardo Lopez, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-3675.

Risk Management Brokerage Services

Procurement will release a Request for Proposal on Thursday, August 26, 2010 to procure the services of an insurance broker.   The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 26, 2010 through January 27, 2011.

We are seeking an insurance broker that can market, evaluate, negotiate and place the operations insurance program for the agency. The insurance broker will also provide on-going consulting and Risk Management support services.  

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Maria V. Lechuga, Sr. Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7206. 


CEO Meetings and Events
Next week, I will be welcoming the APTA Peer Review team that will be here to conduct a review of our rail safety programs and practices. I will also be attending the Expo Board Meeting.
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